Koon, Nancy

From: Jenny Walpole <nonicky62@yahoo.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2022 1:44 PM

To: Water Draft Permit Comment

Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010
Dear Mr. Khan,

I ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and I also request a public hearing on this issue
if/when that time comes. Mill Bayou is not an appropriate use as a sewage facility's pipe - in this location especially.

I am one of several senior citizens living in the mountains. Public hearings need to be held and those of us who have been here, my
sister-in-law for 80 years, deserve to be heard. I have grave concerns about the waterways downstream from me. I want to see
ecological studies. Have they been thoroughly done and what will the effect be on all the wildlife in the area? A bunch of habitat has
already been lost to the bulldozer for this proposed disaster of a plan. The waterways are only the beginnings of my concerns.
Highway 300 struggles to keep up with the current traffic. That added traffic will also lead to significantly more rubber and petroleum
products being washed into the watershed. I personally enjoy the plethora of animals (wild) that I see in the woods surrounding our
home. It's a shame that the only thing taken into account is profit for a developer and a possible new tax base.

I will be horrified to watch the deaths I know will come. Deaths to wildlife from loss of habitat and clean water. Deaths to people
which happens fairly regularly on 300. At least once a year I have to wait for the deceased to be moved or find a way around the
wreck. Let it pass, then sit and watch the slow motion carnage that will come.

Sincerely and sadly,

Jeanette M Walpole
17800 Blackberry Lane, Roland, AR 72135
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